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Dear Parents,

As we farewell the month of March, I'm delighted to reflect on the enriching experiences our

school community has shared throughout the month. With NAPLAN assessments wrapped up,

school photographs completed for 2024, a vibrant celebration of Harmony Day, an insightful

visit from the Life Education van, and various community engagements, it's been a very busy

time at Forster Public School.

NAPLAN

I am pleased to announce the successful completion of this year's NAPLAN assessments. I

extend my gratitude to our diligent students for their hard work and commitment during this

testing period. Your perseverance reflects your dedication to academic excellence, and we're

incredibly proud of each and every one of you.

Life Education Van Visit

Our students had the privilege of engaging with the Life Education van this month, an

experience that enriched their understanding of health and well-being. The interactive sessions

provided valuable insights into making healthy choices and cultivating positive habits. A big

thank you to Leanne and Healthy Harold for visiting our school.

Harmony Day Celebrations

A kaleidoscope of colours filled our school grounds as we celebrated Harmony Day on March 21.

I want to extend my heartfelt appreciation to all the students who participated by wearing

orange, symbolising our commitment to inclusivity and diversity. It's inspiring to see our school

community come together in solidarity, embracing our differences.

Local AECG Meeting

It was an honour to host the local AECG (Aboriginal Education Consultative Group) meeting on

our premises. This partnership is instrumental in fostering cultural awareness and promoting

educational opportunities for all students. I extend my gratitude to the members of AECG for

their ongoing collaboration and support.

P&C Fundraising Efforts

A heartfelt thank you to our dedicated P&C for their tireless fundraising efforts, in particularly

for organising the Easter Egg Raffle. We are immensely grateful for your contributions.

Easter Hat Parade

The K - 2 children had a wonderful time at the Easter Hat Parade today. I was so impressed with

the creativity and colour on display. It was certainly a joyous occasion filled with laughter and

lots of fun. 

Communication

As a parent or carer, you are an important part of our school community. We know that you play

a crucial role in helping your child become a motivated learner. Communication between our

school and our community is critical for us to partner together.
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Alison 

Weeks 9 & 10
Positive Behaviour 
for Learning focus...

  We are safe and respectful by listening to 
and following staff instructions. 

To give our teachers the opportunity to recharge, spend time with their families and bring their best creative selves to work, we are setting

clear expectations for when and how they respond to communication outside school operating hours. This means teachers may not reply

to non-emergency messages or emails outside of school operating hours.

Please use the school’s email address for non-emergencies in the first instance or leave a message with the ladies in the front office. Our

staff will respond to your queries within  2 school days under normal circumstances.

For longer discussions or complex matters, we ask parents and carers to make an appointment to speak to teachers directly, at a time

that works best for everyone.

Our staff will always stay in touch because open communication is what’s best for your child and their education. We don't want you to

stop communicating with your teachers – we still want to hear from you if you have any questions or need to discuss a matter about your

child. We know it’s often easier to send emails or messages after work. We will make sure we read and respond in school operating hours.

Our dedicated teachers want to help our students achieve their best – we’re on the same team.

Thank you for treating our staff with kindness and respect.

Attendance Matters

Every day matters for your child’s learning. In recent years we’ve seen too many students miss a day of school here and there. Missing

school for students means missing assignments, time with friends, an important maths lesson or getting picked for a sports team. With

days missed, years are lost.

Students are required to attend school every day, whether it’s the first or last day of the term, Mondays, Fridays or days dedicated to

sports carnivals, school excursions and incursions.

Help us make sure your child is achieving their best and stays ahead in their learning with regular school attendance. The more time your

child attends school, the greater their opportunity to learn, make new friends and improve their wellbeing. Together, let’s build positive

attendance habits for a lifetime.

If your child is absent from school, please let us know why as soon as possible, even if it’s just a few minutes at the start or end of the

school day. Of course, there will be times when your child is unable to be at school (like when they are unwell). Medical appointments

should take place outside school hours where possible and family holidays should be taken in term breaks.

If your child is feeling anxious about coming to school and you need support, please reach out to your child’s teacher or me directly. Our

staff are here to work with you and your child to help them attend school each and every day. There are also helpful resources for parents

and carers on the Every Day Matters website.

Thank you again for working with our teachers and support staff to make sure your child is at school, on time, every day. We all want to see

our students learn, grow and belong in our equitable and outstanding education system.

Have a Safe and Happy Easter long weekend.



A.J



Library News Mrs Jodie Lednor
Teacher/Librarian

We have been working hard in the Library during our library sessions, reading and borrowing lots of
books and learning lots of new ways to organise and locate information. Some of our classes are
learning how to choose books according to genre, such as Non-fiction, Science Fiction, Mystery,
Romance and many other genre categories. We are also exploring ideas about characters and story
elements, with great discussions about these ideas before we complete the connected activities. To
share their learning with families and carers, Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 Students will bring home
their library learning booklets at the end of each term, while Year 3-Year 6 students will take home their
library learning books at the end of the school year.

Our student library assistant program is also going very well, and we have lots of prospective library
assistants lined up to do the training at the start of Term 2. Their continued support in the library is
invaluable during break times, where they take on different roles to support other students to use our
library resources effectively. We have also had lots of good suggestions made, including a useful list of
tasks for the new role of Student Library Assistant Team Leader, which is retained for Stage 3 library
assistants who volunteer regularly in our library.

One of our library assistants, Ethan M., also made a new suggestions box for the library, with Kaitlyn B.
helping to finish covering the box at the end. Great teamwork, guys! Now we have a new place for
students and staff to put their ideas and suggestions for our library! Speaking of new ideas, we have a
fabulous new set of panels in the library. They brighten up a whole section of the library, and also
provide a brand new enormous space for library displays and student work. 

Also, a big thank-you to all families who support our library with Scholastic Book Club, as all rewards
earned through student and library purchases go directly to our library. Issue 2 has just closed, and Issue
3 will be out at the start of Term 2 so be ready after the holidays for some great bargains and lovely
books! We have new books purchased from Issue 1 out in the front display for students to borrow, with
more to be covered which will be available soon 🙂.



Sports
Update

Congratulations to Mackenzie  who has
successfully made it through the Manning Zone
and Hunter trials and will be apart of the Hunter
tennis team at the State Championships in May.
On Tuesday 5th March we had quite a few of our

students attend the Manning Zone Rugby League
trials. We would like to congratulate Reggie, Karill,
and Taj who progressed and played played well in

the  Hunter Trials as part of the Manning Zone
Team this week.

Congratulations to Thomas who will participate as
part of the Manning Hockey Team at the Hunter

Hockey trials in Newcastle on 5th April.
On Tuesday 12th March we had 22 students attend

the Hunter Swimming Carnival. We were the
largest school in the zone at the carnival which is a
wonderful effort in itself. All students represented

our school really well. We would like to
congratulate the following students on medaling
and making it through to the State Carnival at the

end of the term. 
Layla - 2nd Jnr Girls 50m Backstroke, 3rd Jnr Girls

200m IM
Toby - 3rd 11 yr Boys 50m Freestyle

Isaac - 1st Jnr Boys 50m MC Freestyle, 1st Jnr Boys
50m MC Backstroke

Harrison - 1st Snr Boys 50m MC Freestyle, 1st Snr
Boys 50m MC Backstroke

Jack - 3rd Snr Boys 50m MC Freestyle, 3rd Snr Boys
50m MC Backstroke

Congratulations to all our students on their
sporting efforts!



K - 2 
Easter Hat Parade
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Snippets from

Great Lakes College

Thank you to all families who attended our open night. 
We hope you found it interesting and informative  



Students and Staff are invited to participate in a Crazy Hair Day to raise money for
the Leukaemia Foundation.

Eadie, Adriene (Eadie's Dad), Mrs Buderus, Mr Marshall & Mr Blacker are all shaving
their heads for the cause at 1pm on Friday 12th April in front of the students.

You can donate via the QR codes below, or with a gold coin donation on the day.

Shave for A Cure


